
Election Board Meeting 
November 21, 2019 

 

Jeffry Grimes, called to order the recessed October 31, 2019, Election Board meeting at 12:00 

PM on November 21, 2019.  Attending the meeting in addition to Mr. Grimes, Mr. Balint and 

Judge Toothman were Election Director Tina Kiger, Administrative Assistant of Elections Rachel 

Gillispie and Chief Financial Officer Scott Kelley.  

  

Old Business: 

Director Kiger stated that the November 5, 2019 Municipal Election went well with the usual 

minimal problems.  The total voter turnout was 9,792 or 45.74%.  The board signed the first 

certification on November 14, 2019.  There were no contests.  At 12:15 PM Jeffry Grimes, Dave 

Balint and Judge Toothman sign the second certification for official results.     

 

New Business: 

On Election Day, Mr. James Howard, a candidate for school director, wished to file a complaint 

due to signs advertising his place of employment.  Mr. Howard forwarded the signs and 

complaint.  The County Election Board decided no action was needed for this complaint due to 

the fact that Mr. Howard was a candidate and his place of employment is public information.   

   

Announcements: 

None 

 

Next Scheduled Meeting: 

To Be Announced 

 

Public Comment: 

None   

 

Recess: 

Dave Balint made the motion and Judge Toothman the second to adjourn the meeting at 12:30 

PM.   

        

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

       Rachel D. Gillispie 

       Administrative Assistant 


